
Monday Night Raw – November
29,  1993:  The  Good  Thing
About The Kliq
Monday  Night Raw
Date: November 29, 1993
Location: Westchester County Civic Center, White Plains, New York
Attendance: 3,000
Commentators: Vince McMahon, Bobby Heenan

We’re past Survivor Series and thankfully this was taped after Survivor
Series so we don’t have some lame stand alone show to fill in time before
the next taping. Now it’s that weird place where we need to start getting
ready for the Royal Rumble but it’s still several weeks away so we can’t
quite get there yet. Let’s get to it.

Opening sequence.

Steiner Brothers vs. Mike Khoury/Reno Riggins

Scott throws Mike around to start and gives him a dragon suplex of all
things. Rick beats up Riggins a bit and it’s back to Scott for an armbar.
The Steiner Screwdriver makes Heenan cringe (rightfully so) before the
Frankensteiner puts Khoury away.

Rating: C. Any match that has the Screwdriver in it makes me smile, even
if it probably broke half of Reno’s neck in the process. The Steiners
were just such a dominant team and I’m surprised they didn’t get to hold
the titles longer. That being said, they were always more of a WCW team
than a WWF team but their run was always cool. They wouldn’t do much more
but they would have several months to go in the company.

BUY THE REPLAY!

Jeff Jarrett can’t get a meeting at a talent agency. Is this going
ANYWHERE anytime soon?
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Razor Ramon vs. Diesel

Non-title. Diesel shoves him into the corner a few times to start as
Heenan talks about Rio Rogers (a Dusty Rhodes knockoff). Some knees to
the back have Razor in even more trouble and there’s the running crotch
attack with Razor over the ropes. A side slam gets two and we hit the
bearhug. This really does show you how much better Diesel got in a hurry
as he’s gone from a boring match here to some good stuff with Razor the
following year.

There’s the big boot (which made great contact) followed by Snake Eyes
for a delayed cover. Diesel charges into a boot in the corner and Razor’s
middle rope bulldog (formerly the Hall Buster in the AWA) gets two. The
Razor’s Edge is loaded up but Shawn Michaels runs in for the DQ.

Rating: C. I know the Kliq gets a lot of flack but they really did have
good matches against each other. I’m fairly sure this was the first time
these two wrestled (certainly the first time on TV at least) and they had
a pretty good power match with the screwy ending being necessary to
protect both guys.

The 1-2-3 Kid saves Razor.

Bam Bam Bigelow vs. John Crystal

Crystal actually gets in a few shots to start as Heenan makes fun of
Gorilla Monsoon. A hard clothesline stops that offense and it’s time for
a neck crank. Bigelow slams him and demands Doink get out here. An
enziguri finishes Crystal with ease.

Rating: D. Bigelow was kind of a weird fit at this point as he was being
treated as a bigger star than he used to be but wasn’t really doing
anything. Somehow this would result in a Wrestlemania main event about a
year and a half later because wrestling really is funny that way. Not bad
so soon after the Four Doink match disaster.

On Wrestling Challenge, Santa Claus gave Doink a miniature clown (in a
bag) named Dink. See there can’t be more than one Doink (because it would
create chaos) so he was named Dink instead.



Vince is in the ring to present the Superstar of the Year Award. In
November? Anyway Vince brings out Lex Luger as the runner up, which is
rather impressive considering he didn’t really do anything all year.
Luger thanks everyone who voted for him and congratulates the winner for
everything he’s accomplished. With that he brings out Bret Hart as Heenan
thinks he’s in line for the REAL trophy next year. Bret is honored to win
and knows he has a lot of challenges left to achieve. The award is
dedicated to everyone who has stood by him and this isn’t really going
anywhere.

We see the end of the Hart Family vs. Shawn Michaels and his Knights with
only Owen being eliminated. This would be the very early stages of Owen’s
heel turn and amazing series against Bret.

Owen Hart vs. Chris Duffy

In a change of pace, Owen wears Bret glasses and gives them to a fan ala
his brother. Owen dropkicks him down and hits a legdrop as we get a WE
WANT BRET chant. This seems to get on Owen’s nerves as he backdrops Duffy
for no cover. Duffy is sent to the floor and taken out with a plancha.
Back in and a missile dropkick sets up the Sharpshooter to complete the
squash.

Heenan can’t get an interview with Owen.

Scott Taylor vs. Ludvig Borga

That would be Scotty 2 Hotty. Taylor avoids an early elbow and has almost
no effect off a dropkick. One heck of a clothesline turns Taylor inside
out and Borga chokes him with one arm. Borga torture racks him for the
fast submission.

The 1-2-3 Kid accepts a challenge to face Shawn next week.

Overall Rating: C-. Some better wrestling helps this one a lot though it
might have more to do with less Quebecer singles matches. They’re
certainly back to the stand alone/lower level shows at this point which
makes every week a lot more hit or miss than the times where we’re
building towards the big shows. You can also see the rise of the Kliq



starting to take shape and that’s a mixed bag to say the least.

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and pick up my new
book, KB’s WWE Grab Bag at Amazon for just $3.99 at:

https://www.amazon.com/dp/B01IH7O904

And check out my Amazon author page with cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

Monday Night Raw – November
15, 1993: Let Freedom Ring
Monday  Night Raw
Date: November 15, 1993
Location: Fernwood Resort, Bushkill, Pennsylvania
Commentators: Vince McMahon, Bobby Heenan

The big story this week is a fan voted match with Lex Luger facing Pierre
the Quebecer in a match that really isn’t the most interesting thing in
the world. Other than that we find out who will be the replacement on the
All Americans now that Tatanka has been injured. That’s quite the cool
moment so let’s get to it.

We open with a recap of Savage going nuts and attacking Vince to go after
Crush last week.

Opening sequence.

Savage has been suspended from commentary for a week in a logical move.

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6
https://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2016/07/27/monday-night-raw-november-15-1993-let-freedom-ring/
https://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2016/07/27/monday-night-raw-november-15-1993-let-freedom-ring/


Razor Ramon vs. Brooklyn Brawler

Non-title. The referee won’t let the Brawler hit Razor with the title to
start so Ramon shrugs off the early offense and punches him down. An
atomic drop slows Ramon down as we hear about Shawn Michaels returning to
the company. We hit the chinlock for a bit before Brawler ducks his head
like an idiot, setting up the Razor’s Edge for the easy pin.

Crush is very happy with costing Savage his broadcasting job.

Headshrinkers vs. Mike Bucci/Mike Maraldo

Bucci would later be known as Nova/Simon Dean. Fatu headbutts Bucci
around to start as the announcers talk about Savage being gone this week.
A double headbutt puts him down as we’re firmly in squash territory here.
Unfortunately this leads to a discussion of the Four Doinks, which would
be the only match I ever turned off in the middle of a review because it
was horrible. A double Stroke sets up Samu’s top rope splash to squash
Bucci for good.

Rating: D. I’ve always been a Headshrinkers fan as they’re such a simple
gimmick but they knew how to make it work. Their face run was a lot more
entertaining but at the moment we’re stuck with them as your run of the
mill island savages. On the other hand it’s always cool to see someone
like Bucci as a fresh rookie before he became a fairly well known name.

We go back to Superstars over the weekend with the announcement of
Tatanka’s replacement on the All Americans. That would be…..the
Undertaker, who says he’ll fight with them against these Foreign
Fanatics. He opens the coat to reveal an American flag and says let
freedom ring in a really cool moment.

Pierre vs. Lex Luger

Pierre is one half of the Tag Team Champions. Luger whips him across the
ring a few times to start and gets two off a belly to back suplex. A
backdrop on the floor gets two for Luger and we take an early break. Back
with Luger working on the arm but some left hands get Pierre out of
trouble.



Luger gets up but Pierre’s manager Johnny Polo grabs the leg (with the
referee not only seeing him but yelling about it), allowing Pierre to
send him into the steps. A Vader Bomb gets two on Luger and Heenan is
shocked at the kickout. He does realize it was Pierre right? Pierre puts
on a bad looking reverse chinlock but Luger powers out as we take a
break.

Back with the hold on again and a piledriver getting two on Lex. A really
weird looking top rope legdrop (with Pierre trying to spin around to drop
the other leg instead of the one you would expect) gets the same and it’s
time for Luger’s comeback. Some right hands and a slam off the top set up
the flying forearm to finish Pierre off. Heenan’s rant about all the
metal in the arm is great.

Rating: D-. This is really on whoever decided to put Pierre in this match
as there was no reason to think he could handle a nearly fifteen minute
match on his own. There’s a reason you put him in a tag team so a veteran
like Jacques can carry a lot of the work but it was basically suicide to
put him out here and ask him to carry half of a match.

Post break Jacques and Johnny have trouble waking Pierre up.

Diesel vs. Sid Garrison

Oh yeah Diesel is still a thing. Diesel powers him into the corner with
ease and a neck crank fills in more time. A big boot and an elbow drop of
all things put Sid away.

Rating: D. It’s not a good sign when I forgot that Diesel was a thing at
this point but that’s what you have to expect when Shawn was put out of
action just a few months after Diesel debuted. There really wasn’t much
of a point to do anything with him which explains his fairly random
association with IRS at Survivor Series.

Survivor Series control center. There’s not much here other than the
announcement that Pierre has a concussion and may be out of the main
event.

We wrap it up in Nashville with Jeff Jarrett yelling at I think the



record producer (as portrayed by the future Jacqueline). He’ll be fine
despite the lack of backup though.

Overall Rating: D-. Oh yeah this was bad. Survivor Series is almost here
but they’re not exactly hitting the ground running with one change after
another. Undertaker is a good addition and Pierre is a better subtraction
but they need to just announce the teams already and be done with it
because these constant changes are getting really annoying to keep up
with.

One more note: there is no November 22 show as Survivor Series was two
nights later. Instead there was a clipped version of a big special called
Survivor Series Showdown which aired the night before. For reasons I
don’t quite understand, this was listed as a lost episode of Raw, which I
think had something to do with getting to Raw 1000. It was finally aired
on WWE.com a few years back and it was actually pretty good. Here’s the
link if you’re interested:

http://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2013/01/24/monday-night-raw-november-22-199
3-survivor-series-showdown-the-lost-episode/

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and pick up my new
book, KB’s WWE Grab Bag at Amazon for just $3.99 at:

https://www.amazon.com/dp/B01IH7O904

And check out my Amazon author page with cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6
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Monday Night Raw – November
8, 1993: DOWN GOES VINCE!
Monday  Night Raw
Date: November 8, 1993
Location: Fernwood Resort, Bushkill, Pennsylvania
Commentators: Vince McMahon, Bobby Heenan, Randy Savage

We’re creeping towards Survivor Series and hopefully things are better
this week after such a disaster last time around. The big story is of
course the Foreign Fanatics vs. the All Americans and tonight we’ll be
seeing Ludvig Borga vs. Scott Steiner in a preview match. Let’s get to
it.

Borga talks about how much he hates America so Steiner says he doesn’t
like Borga talking about how much he hates America. Well no one ever
accused this of being the most exciting era.

Opening sequence.

Heenan is wearing what looks like a parachute because recently someone
parachuted into a big boxing match. As usual, topical jokes really aren’t
funny. Savage promises to destroy Crush if he gets the chance.

Vince plugs a phone number where you can select Pierre’s opponent for
next week. Your options are: Doink the Clown, the 1-2-3 Kid or Lex Luger.
After that obvious set of choices, Vince pulls the cord on Bobby’s
parachute, which he has on backwards.

Scott Steiner vs. Ludvig Borga

Borga jumps him before the jacket can come off and scores with a good
looking top rope clothesline. Scott demonstrates the American abilities
to suplex foreigners, followed by a pumphandle slam to send Ludvig to the
floor. We hit the pause button while Borga yells a lot, followed by a
shot of Savage yelling about Crush again. Borga grabs a headlock as
Savage rants about not caring about legal issues, even promising to slap

https://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2016/07/27/monday-night-raw-november-8-1993-down-goes-vince/
https://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2016/07/27/monday-night-raw-november-8-1993-down-goes-vince/


Jack Tunney if it means he can get his hands on Crush.

Steiner avoids an elbow drop but here are the Quebecers to offer Borga
some advice. Vince: “This is patently absurd!” Back from a break with
Steiner suplexing him back inside as Rick Steiner comes out to even
things up a bit. Borga finally makes the ropes to break up a Boston crab
so Scott goes with a bad looking top rope dropkick for two. Rick gets on
the apron for no logical reason and Borga pulls him inside. The Quebecers
get in as well and the match is thrown out.

Rating: D+. This didn’t go anywhere and you knew they were going to have
the big nothing finish as soon as Rick came out there. Borga could have
been a great heel if he hadn’t been as crazy as he was but he was really
cool while he lasted. Scott wasn’t a great singles guy anymore at this
point but he was still a very appropriate choice to face Borga here.

Jeff Jarrett is still in Nashville and it’s time to go to the Grand Ole
Opry. Country music is corrupt or something. This turns into a discussion
of Undertaker being in shambles. Jarrett just keeps going and it gets
worse and worse every minute as no one cares in the slightest.

Men on a Mission vs. Steve Smith/Cory Student

Mable is still dancing when Smith taps him on the shoulder for no logical
reason. That earns him a trip around the ring before a double dropkick
(with maybe one foot combined making contact) puts him down. Mo’s sunset
flip gets two on Student (what a name) as the announcers make jokes about
an upcoming USA movie. We hit the chinlock for a bit before the double
splash puts Student away.

Rating: D. I never know what to say about these squash matches as they’re
just beatings until we get to the inevitable pin. Men on a Mission were
entertaining in a way but they haven’t exactly aged well. It doesn’t help
that Oscar is one of the worst wrestling rappers this side of PN News.

We go to the Survivor Series control center as we run down the card,
including the Hart Family facing Jerry Lawler and his Knights, which of
course wouldn’t happen. Bret can’t wait to get his hands on Lawler for
everything he’s said about the family.



Still in the control center, we see the Headshrinkers finding out that
they’ll be facing a pair Doinks. Oh just……no.

Undertaker tells us that drinking and driving is bad. That’s not
something you expect to see.

Rick Martel vs. John Paul

Martel starts with the usual as Vince speculates that Savage might
replace Tatanka on the All Americans team. Paul grabs a headlock but gets
suplexed down. Martel ducks a middle rope cross body and the Boston crab
wraps it up in a hurry.

Crush vs. Dan Dubiel

Vince immediately has to calm Savage down by waistlocking him but Savage
THROWS VINCE DOWN! IN 1993!!! Savage erupts on Crush with referees and
suits not being able to break it up.

Bob Backlund vs. Barry Horowitz

How weird is it that Backlund is still around nearly 23 years after his
comeback in his forties here? They trade armdrags to start before
Backlund takes him down with ease. Cue Savage back to the announcers’
desk as the technical display continues. And never mind as we cut to
Crush breaking out of his locker room, sending Savage to the back. They
fight onto the streets as the match is completely forgotten to end the
show.

Overall Rating: D+. It’s nice that they have a direction going towards
Survivor Series though the ridiculous amount of changes they’re making to
the card isn’t doing them any favors. The big match wasn’t exactly
thrilling but Savage vs. Crush is a hot angle that they somehow waited
five months to blow off. Not much of a show here but 1993 isn’t the best
time.

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and pick up my new
book, KB’s WWE Grab Bag at Amazon for just $3.99 at:



https://www.amazon.com/dp/B01IH7O904

And check out my Amazon author page with cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

Monday Night Raw – July 25,
2016: The Newer New Era
Monday  Night Raw
Date: July 25, 2016
Location: CONSOL Energy Arena, Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania
Commentators: Corey Graves, Byron Saxton, Michael Cole

After three months of a new era, we’re actually in a New Era as we’ve
reached the first show with an exclusive Raw roster, which means a lot of
things that aren’t entirely clear. We don’t officially have a World
Champion as Dean Ambrose retained the title last night to keep it on
Smackdown. Hopefully tonight we actually get some answers to the
questions left over from the Draft so let’s get to it.

Quick look at the main event.

Opening sequence, complete with a new logo and theme song.

The announcers are no longer at ringside and are up by the entrance
instead. There’s also a new set.

Mick Foley and Stephanie McMahon are in the ring to introduce the entire
Raw roster. Stephanie blames Reigns for costing them the title and says
there has never been an episode of Monday Night Raw without a World
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Champion (Uh……what? Just……what?) so tonight they’re going to rectify that
problem. Tonight there will be two fourways with the winners squaring off
tonight for the right to go to Summerslam to face Seth Rollins for
the…..wait for it….WWE Universal Heavyweight Championship (Killjoy is
going to love that one). Foley introduces the eight people in the
fourways:

Sami Zayn

Sheamus

Cesaro

Rusev

Roman Reigns

Kevin Owens

Chris Jericho

Finn Balor

We’re not done yet though as Charlotte is going to be defending the
Women’s Title against Sasha Banks. The first fourway is right now.

Cesaro vs. Rusev vs. Kevin Owens vs. Finn Balor

Owens gets a big pop but the crowd doesn’t seem to know Balor’s pose yet.
They’ll get the hang of it soon enough. Balor and Owens are left inside
with Finn scoring off a dropkick but Cesaro takes over with some
uppercuts as we hit a break less than ninety seconds after the bell. Back
with Owens and Rusev staring each other down until Balor comes back in to
get caught in a German suplex.

Cesaro gets double teamed as well but Rusev misses a top rope splash. The
heels start fighting until Cesaro cross bodies both of them. The uppercut
train starts up but Rusev breaks up the Swing. Everyone goes to the floor
and it’s Balor hitting a big flip dive for his first major pop of the
night. Back in and 1916 (lifting reverse DDT) gets two on Cesaro and we
take another break. We come back again with Rusev at the base of a Tower



of Doom to plant everyone at the same time.

Owens gets two on Balor with the torture rack neckbreaker. The Bullfrog
Splash crushes Cesaro and the Pop Up Powerbomb plants Balor. The
Neutralizer is broken up though and Rusev grabs the Accolade on Owens.
Cesaro comes back in and Swings Rusev, only to have Owens break up the
Sharpshooter. Balor comes right back in with dropkicks though and the
Coup de Grace puts Rusev away at 20:31.

Rating: B. I can’t even get mad at them for having the US Champion get
pinned again when Cesaro was right there. This was really the only way to
go with this match as you don’t have Balor debut and then lose in his
first match. I don’t need him to go to the title match at Summerslam but
he needs to have a dirty finish tonight. Good match here though and a
good way to showcase Balor, which was the entire point.

Nia Jax vs. Brit Baker

Nia throws her around to start and ties her in the Tree of Woe. The
legdrop only gets two as Nia pulls her up. A headbutt and another legdrop
put Baker away at 1:20. Total squash.

Golden Truth are playing Pokemon Go and annoy Sasha Banks. Sasha says
she’ll win tonight.

Sheamus vs. Chris Jericho vs. Sami Zayn vs. Roman Reigns

Sheamus and Jericho double team Reigns to start and Sami joins in on the
beating. Reigns is sent to the floor so it’s Sami getting beaten down by
both guys until Sami backdrops Jericho onto Sheamus. That means it’s time
for Reigns to come back in and slam Sami down for two as the announcers
talk about Stephanie. Sheamus comes back in for the ten forearms on Sami
until Jericho knocks the Irishman to the floor. Reigns hits the big dive
to take all of them out and we go to a break.

Back with Reigns getting double teamed but fighting back, only to get
caught in a Blue Thunder Bomb for a very hot near fall. The Razor’s Edge
sitout powerbomb gets two on Sami but the Brogue Kick cuts off the
Superman Punch. Sami adds a Helluva Kick, only to have Jericho steal the



near fall. A Brogue Kick saves Jericho from the Walls but Sami dives over
to break up the cover. Back to back Superman Punches drop the heels and
the Codebreaker is countered into…..something botched. Jericho takes
another Superman Punch and the spear advances Reigns at 17:06.

Rating: C+. Not in the same ballpark as the first match with Sami and
Sheamus basically disappearing in the last few minutes. Reigns winning
was predictable and I’d be shocked if they went with Balor vs. Rollins
for the title. They’re running a risk of having Reigns get back into the
title picture so soon but I don’t think there was ever any real doubt.

Here’s New Day to celebrate 337 days as Tag Team Champions. After Woods
says he’s glad Bray was drafted to Smackdown and a quick BootyO’s ad, we
get a montage of the title reign. Tonight, New Day is going to let a
member of the crowd be an honorary member of New Day, but the question is
who.

They pick a somewhat rotund man in a New Day shirt and Big E. asks sonny
boy what his name is. Man: “Sonny Boy.” Kofi: “No your government name.”
Man: “Sonny Boy.” New Day doesn’t quite buy this and ask if that’s the
name that comes on his bills or how he signs the check at restaurants.
The dancing is on but the Club comes out to interrupt and beat the champs
down. Big E. takes a Magic Killer and the other two lose their shirts.
The Club talk trash to Sonny Boy and throw a shirt at him.

Curtis Axel vs. Neville

Axel is listed as Mr. Irrelevant because he was picked last. Neville
snaps off a neckbreaker to start and flips over him a few times. A
standing shooting star to the back keeps Axel in trouble and the lifting
German suplex puts him in the corner. The Red Arrow puts Curtis away at
3:45.

Rating: D+. Neville is still Neville, meaning he still does almost every
spot he has in each match which explains why they get weaker and weaker
reactions every single time (see also Cesaro). Axel continues to be
treated like a goof, especially when he should just be Joe Hennig and be
Mr. Perfect II but that’s too easy for WWE for reasons I don’t
understand.



Darren Young wants the Intercontinental Title but Bob Backlund’s pep talk
is cut off by the Pokemon Go hunt. Backlund yells a lot.

Video on Finn Balor.

Charlotte thinks Sasha will crack under the pressure tonight.

Women’s Title: Sasha Banks vs. Charlotte

Charlotte is defending. They lock up and go down to the mat with a rollup
freaking the champ out. Dana offers a quick distraction and earns an
early reprimand. Banks grabs a quick Bank Statement but only gets a
modified version of the hold, allowing Charlotte to escape. That’s nice
of her. Instead Sasha sends her outside for the double knees from the
apron and a near fall.

Charlotte kicks Sasha into the corner and then drives her into the
barricade, setting up some trash talking with the belt in hand. Dana
picks up the dropped belt and Sasha feigns an attack, earning Dana an
ejection. Why this isn’t a DQ isn’t clear but it takes us to a break.
Back with Sasha fighting out of a double arm crank and hitting more
running knees. Charlotte grabs a quick neckbreaker but has to bail out of
the moonsault. That’s fine as she lands on her feet (because she can),
only to have a flip dive blocked by raised boots. Sasha sends her to the
floor for a dive with a SCARY landing as Banks came down on her face.

She’s fine enough to cover Charlotte for two but the champ sends her
outside for a huge moonsault to a standing Sasha. I mean, she barely made
contact but dang it looked cool. Back in and Natural Selection gets two
so we hit the Figure Four. The hold is rolled over but Charlotte goes
under the ropes and bends the hold over the apron. Back in and Sasha
flips out of another Figure four to grab the Bank Statement but
Charlotte’s foot is under the ropes. Another Bank Statement gives Sasha
the title in a big surprise at 16:53.

Rating: B+. Botches aside, this was a good match and felt like a big
deal. Sasha winning feels like a crowning achievement, despite a limited
build and WASTING THREE MONTHS ON THAT CHARLOTTE VS. NATALYA FEUD SO WE
CAN CHANGE THE TITLE ON RAW. In theory this sets up either a rematch in



Brooklyn or maybe a full time Bayley call up for a shot at Summerslam.

Sasha gives a quick speech about how she’s earned this and this is a new
era.

Braun Strowman vs. James Ellsworth

Before the match, James thinks it would be a big win for his career and
anyone with two hands can fight. A quick beating sets up a reverse
chokeslam to give Strowman the pin at 1:10.

Video on Roman Reigns.

Golden Truth is STILL hunting for Pokemon and find……the Pittsburgh
Penguins logo?

Here are Enzo and Cass for a chat about various raw foods. They’re cut
off by the Shining Stars of all people and it’s time for a match.

Shining Stars vs. Enzo Amore/Big Cass

Primo puts Enzo down for all of thirty seconds before the hot tag brings
in Cass to clean house. Cass actually gets low bridged to the floor but
here are Golden Truth on the Pokemon hunt. The distraction lets Cass kick
Epico in the face for the pin at 1:51. These guys were teaming with JOHN
CENA last night and now they’re here?

Roman and Finn wish each other luck.

Finn Balor vs. Roman Reigns

Winner goes to Summerslam to face Rollins for the title. Reigns launches
him into the corner to start but Balor snaps his throat across the top.
Some kicks to the head don’t have much effect on Reigns as he runs Balor
over again. The apron boot misses though and Balor’s slingshot double
stomp has Roman in trouble.

We take a break and come back with Roman powerslamming him for two and
grabbing a chinlock. A sitout powerbomb gets two but Balor comes back
with a string of kicks for a near fall of his own. The Superman Punch
only gets two on Balor and everyone is stunned. Balor gets two off his



own off a sunset flip to counter the Razor’s Edge bomb. Back to back
powerbombs get two more on Finn but Balor grabs a Sling Blade to block
the spear. The Coup de Grace gets the big upset pin at 13:57.

Rating: B. I liked it better when AJ Styles did this the night after
Wrestlemania but it’s still a good ending and the right call for a
change. There was really no need to do Reigns vs. Rollins again and this
is a great way to make Balor seem like a big deal. He doesn’t necessarily
need to win the title at Summerslam but it’s a really smart idea to have
him get a big rub like this on his first night on the main roster.

Post match Reigns says he hopes Balor wins the title because he wants
another shot at Finn.

Overall Rating: B. This was up and down all night but the main event and
the title change were enough to swing it upwards. That title change
really needed to happen as the rest of the show didn’t exactly have a lot
going on. The re-debuts were good and the matches made some people fresh
players but that doesn’t mean the show was all that entertaining. I
really liked the lack of authority figures as they just don’t need to be
there that often. Overall it’s a good show but absolutely nothing that
blew me away.

Results

Finn Balor b. Rusev, Cesaro and Kevin Owens – Coup de Grace to Rusev

Nia Jax b. Brit Baker – Legdrop

Roman Reigns b. Sami Zayn, Sheamus and Chris Jericho – Spear to Jericho

Neville b. Curtis Axel – Red Arrow

Sasha Banks b. Charlotte – Bank Statement

Braun Strowman b. James Ellsworth – Reverse chokeslam

Enzo Amore/Big Cass b. Shining Stars – Big boot to Epico

Finn Balor b. Roman Reigns – Coup de Grace



Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and pick up my new
book, KB’s WWE Grab Bag at Amazon for just $3.99 at:

https://www.amazon.com/dp/B01IH7O904

And check out my Amazon author page with cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

New Column: Draft Fallout
Everyone is doing one of these and it’s not like there’s
anything bigger going on right now.

http://wrestlingrumors.net/kbs-review-draft-fallout/

Full WWE Draft Results
Including the picks from the Network.

Monday  Night Raw

1. Seth Rollins

2. Charlotte

3. Finn Balor

4. Roman Reigns

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6
https://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2016/07/20/new-column-draft-fallout/
http://wrestlingrumors.net/kbs-review-draft-fallout/
https://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2016/07/19/full-wwe-draft-results/


5. Brock Lesnar

6. New Day

7. Sami Zayn

8. Sasha Banks

9. Chris Jericho

10. Rusev w/Lana

11. Kevin Owens

12. Enzo Amore/Big Cass

13. The Club

14. Big Show

15. Nia Jax

16. Neville

17. Cesaro

18. Sheamus

19. Golden Truth

20. Titus O’Neil

21. Paige

22. Darren Young

23. Sin Cara

24. Jack Swagger

25. Dudley Boyz

26. Summer Rae



27. Mark Henry

28. Braun Strowman

29. Bo Dallas

30. Shining Stars

31. Alicia Fox

32. Dana Brooke

33. Curtis Axel

Smackdown

1. Dean Ambrose

2. AJ Styles

3. John Cena

4. Randy Orton

5. Bray Wyatt

6. Becky Lynch

7. The Miz w/Maryse

8. Baron Corbin

9. American Alpha

10. Dolph Ziggler

11. Natalya

12. Alberto Del Rio

13. Usos

14. Kane



15. Kalisto

16. Naomi

17. Ascension

18. Zack Ryder

19. Apollo Crews

20. Alexa Bliss

21. Breezango

22. Eva Marie

23. Vaudevillains

24. Erick Rowan

25. Mojo Rawley

26. Carmella

All 30 Televised Draft Picks
I’ll be updating this throughout the night with all the picks
so keep refreshing.  I also won’t update the tags until after
the show in case you don’t want to be spoiled.  There will be
an additional thirty picks on the Network later tonight.

 

 

 

Monday  Night Raw

https://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2016/07/19/live-draft-board/


1. Seth Rollins

2. Charlotte

3. Finn Balor

4. Roman Reigns

5. Brock Lesnar

6. New Day

7. Sami Zayn

8. Sasha Banks

9. Chris Jericho

10. Rusev w/Lana

11. Kevin Owens

12. Enzo Amore/Big Cass

13. The Club

14. Big Show

15. Nia Jax

16. Neville

17. Cesaro

18. Sheamus

Smackdown

1. Dean Ambrose

2. AJ Styles

3. John Cena



4. Randy Orton

5. Bray Wyatt

6. Becky Lynch

7. The Miz w/Maryse

8. Baron Corbin

9. American Alpha

10. Dolph Ziggler

11. Natalya

12. Alberto Del Rio

 

Monday Night Raw – March 25,
2002 (2016 Redo): When It Was
All About Stephanie
Monday  Night Raw
Date: March 25, 2002
Location: Bryce Jordan Center, State College, Pennsylvania
Attendance: 15,550
Commentators: Jim Ross, Jerry Lawler

This seemed due for a second look since they’re doing it all again this
year. We’re just after Wrestlemania XVIII and things are kind of in a
lull. With so many wrestlers and no big evil for the WWF to fight (since
the WCW/ECW Invasion just had to be started and wrapped up by

https://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2016/07/19/monday-night-raw-march-25-2002-2016-redo-when-it-was-all-about-stephanie/
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Thanksgiving), it was decided to split the rosters in two. This was a
really cool idea at the time but it should be interesting to see how it
worked when the initial Brand Extension isn’t the most fondly remembered
concept. Let’s get to it.

Linda McMahon is in WWF Studios to welcome us to the show, telling us
that only twenty picks will be made tonight for the sake of time. The
changes won’t officially take place until next week so everyone will be
on Smackdown this week. As for tonight though, HHH, Chris Jericho and
Stephanie McMahon can’t be drafted because they’re in a triple threat for
the World Title (Yes Stephanie was getting a World Title shot and was a
major focus fourteen years ago as well.). Steve Austin can’t be drafted
either due to a contractual stipulation (read as a real life contract
dispute) and is therefore a free agent and can sign wherever he wants.

Opening sequence.

There are PODIUMS ON THE STAGE! YES I SAID PODIUMS!!!

Tazz vs. Mr. Perfect

Perfect wouldn’t be around much longer due to a certain airplane ride
(long and bad story). After promising to be a perfect pick, Perfect
dropkicks him at the bell as we’re told that the WWF and Women’s Champion
can compete on both shows. An early PerfectPlex gets two as Tazz is next
to the ropes. Perfect charges into a boot and the Tazmission finishes
quick. I wouldn’t expect to see a lot of strong wrestling tonight.

Tazz says the perfect pick has become just another victim.

Ric Flair (Raw owner) and Arn Anderson are in their war room to go over
their draft options.

Vince’s war room is just an office. He has the first pick and a photo of
Kurt Angle is visible on his desk.

Here’s Vince for the first pick, which I’m sure will involve a speech.
The first pick for Smackdown will be…..the Rock. Well who else was it
going to be? Rock leaves the locker room (walking past Undertaker and
Hogan who are among the masses in a nice touch) as we see a quick graphic



showing his career highlights.

Vince tells Rock that he’s not allowed to put his hands on him or
threatening to put his boots in various places or saying IT DOESN’T
MATTER ever again. The fans cut him off with a ROCKY chant so Vince says
he made both Hogan and the Rock. The boss goes to leave but Rock isn’t
quite done yet. To be fair he hasn’t said anything yet so he hasn’t
actually started.

Rock wants to go out on Raw with a bang because he won the WWF World
Title here, formed the Rock and Sock Connection here and did various
things to Vince. We hit some catchphrases before Rock has them do the
Penn State chant (WE ARE…..PENN STATE) and then alters it to insult Vince
even more. This was just a Rock’s greatest hits stretched over about ten
minutes.

Ric comes out and picks Undertaker #1 overall despite hating him.

Kurt Angle comes in to yell at Vince for not picking him first. Vince
talks about throwing Flair a swerve out there (By picking the Rock?) when
Undertaker comes in to yell. The boss promises to make this right.

Edge/Diamond Dallas Page vs. Christian/Booker T.

Two feuds in one here but Edge is about to start a really good feud with
Angle. Booker kicks Edge in the face to start and Christian gets two off
a powerslam. A quick clothesline drops Christian though as the announcers
talk about Austin having a clause in his contract to make sure he’s a
free agent. In case of a Brand Split you see. Booker eats the Diamond
Cutter but Christian gives him an Unprettier. A quick scissors kick puts
Page away in a nothing match.

Angle reads off his resume until Vince makes him the #2 pick.

Ric picks the NWO (Hall/Nash/X-Pac) because that’s something you can do.
I can’t wait for that Rock vs. Nash match. The NWO is uh….not in the
locker room.

Vince yells at Angle for getting the NWO (who Vince brought in to poison
the company) and promises to sign Austin. Angle suggests Chris Benoit



(currently out with an injury but coming back soon.) with the next pick
so Vince makes him #3. Benoit would return in July and just show up on
Raw with no mention of being drafted to Smackdown. If nothing else it’s a
good idea to have some of these picks backstage as there’s no reason to
have them both come out here every time.

We see both brands’ big boards and JR thinks Flair’s strategy is, uh,
strange.

The NWO threatens Ric so he picks Kane to keep an eye on them. Aside from
X-Pac, Hall is now the second shortest member of the roster.

Trish Stratus vs. Ivory

Ivory returned last week to start a feud with Trish. They start fast with
Ivory hammering away and ducking a middle rope cross body. Trish fights
out of a chinlock and grabs the Stratusphere, followed by the
Stratusfaction for another nothing match.

Vince picks Hulk Hogan, whose graphic incorrectly lists him as a seven
time WCW Champion.

After a break, Ric picks Intercontinental Champion Rob Van Dam.

Vince is ticked because he wanted the title so Angle suggests giving him
an Intercontinental Title shot tonight so he can bring the title to
Smackdown. Vince: “That’s why you’re the number two draft pick! Maybe he
should have been #1.”

Rock and Hogan have a bro moment where they praise the people. Ignoring
the whole attempted murder thing from a few weeks ago, Rock agrees to
team up against the NWO in a handicap match.

Vince picks Billy and Chuck as a unit.

The Rock/Hulk Hogan vs. NWO

The NWO powerbombed Rock through a table on Smackdown until Hogan made
the save to set this up. Hogan and X-Pac get things going with a big
shove sending the smaller one out to the floor. Hall gets pushed down



with ease so it’s off to Nash who can actually shove Hulk down.

Hogan cleans house with ease but he takes too long loading up a backdrop
and gets kicked in the face. It’s off to X-Pac for more kicks but Hogan
knocks him away and makes the tag off to Rock. Things finally speed up
and X-Pac is easily knocked to the floor. The Rock Bottom and legdrop get
two on Nash with X-Pac making the save. It’s a three on two beatdown
until Kane comes out for the DQ.

Rating: F. Were you expecting anything else? It says a lot when the match
lasts five minutes and is this boring with a screwy ending. I mean, X-Pac
can’t take a fall to the combined forces of Hulk Hogan and the Rock? I
could go for an entertaining match at some point tonight but I’m not
feeling confident at this point.

The NWO runs off.

Vince accuses Ric of sending Kane out there so Flair takes Booker T.
Vince: “Edge!” Ric: “Big Show!” Vince: “Rikishi!”

Jeff Hardy vs. Billy

Lita, Matt, Chuck and Rico are all at ringside. Billy fires off some
right hands in the corner to start but misses a charge. The announcers
talk about being drafted to different shows as Jeff hits a tornado DDT.
The Swanton misses though as Lita completely botches a hurricanrana to
Rico (her legs weren’t around his head and he had to flip himself). Jeff
grabs a rollup for a fluke pin in another nothing match.

Ric picks Bubba Ray Dudley so he can have “the most dominant tag team in
WWF history.” Vince: “Well Ric it looks like you’re trying to get the
most dominant tag team in WWF history.” Did Stephanie write this segment?
Vince picks D-Von to balance things out.

The Dudleys, realizing their careers are pretty much over for the time
being, hug it out.

European Title: William Regal vs. Rikishi

Regal is defending. And never mind as Brock Lesnar runs out and flattens



Rikishi with an F5.

Jazz wants to see where the Divas end up.

Vince comes out to pick Brock but Ric says it’s his pick and he’ll select
Brock instead. Vince: “Mark Henry!” Ric: “William Regal!” Vince: “Maven!”
(Hardcore Champion). Ric: “Lita!” Vince gets on him for choosing a woman
and thinks Ric just wants to sleep with her. Well duh.

Here are the picks:

Smackdown

1. The Rock

2. Kurt Angle

3. Chris Benoit

4. Hulk Hogan

5. Billy and Chuck

6. Edge

7. Rikishi

8. D-Von Dudley

9. Mark Henry

10. Maven

Raw

1. Undertaker

2. NWO

3. Kane

4. Rob Van Dam



5. Booker T.

6. Big Show

7. Bubba Ray Dudley

8. Brock Lesnar

9. William Regal

10. Lita

Riveting no?

Intercontinental Title: Kurt Angle vs. Rob Van Dam

Angle is challenging and grabs a German suplex for two as the bell rings.
Van Dam gets stomped down as the fans chant USA. I’d assume for Angle,
even though Michigan is just as American as Pennsylvania. Van Dam kicks
him in the head and gets two off Rolling Thunder. Angle pulls the referee
in the way of a top rope kick for the DQ.

Kurt puts on the ankle lock until Edge makes the save.

Stephanie is ready to win the title.

WWF World Title: HHH vs. Chris Jericho vs. Stephanie McMahon

HHH is defending and the challengers have a business relationship. I have
no idea why they never had a romantic relationship as that could have
been amazing. If HHH pins Stephanie, she’s gone FOREVER. HHH backdrops
the real wrestler to start but has to look at Stephanie so Jericho can
chop away. Stephanie lays down so Jericho can cover her for two but he
has to save her from the Pedigree.

HHH catapults Jericho into Stephanie so we can have the falling low blow
spot. Thankfully HHH kicks her to the floor so we can have an actual
match for a bit. Of course Stephanie won’t STAY AWAY FROM THE MATCH as
she just has to come back in to screech about how Jericho needs to work
on the leg. Stephanie gets run over by mistake so she slaps Jericho and
demands that he get HHH. Jericho clotheslines her by mistake but gets



sent to the floor, allowing HHH to tease another Pedigree. Naturally that
can’t happen because the fans love waiting on her getting her comeuppance
instead of actually getting it.

Jericho grabs the belts (this was when there was no Undisputed Title belt
yet) for a double knockout, meaning Stephanie can cover both of them. The
Walls have HHH in trouble but Stephanie breaks them up by jumping on
Jericho’s back. A Pedigree gets rid of Jericho but THERE SHE IS AGAIN.
HHH has finally had enough and hits a spinebuster (because we can’t hurt
her perfect face) to retain.

Rating: D-. They couldn’t even do a good match (which these two are
certainly capable of having) because that wasn’t the point here. Yeah a
Wrestlemania main event rematch for the title eight days later wasn’t the
focus. Instead, as I’m sure you can tell, this was ALL about Stephanie
and there was no hiding it. Of course her being gone “forever” lasted
less than four months as she was brought back as the completely face GM
of Smackdown because she’s just so darn loveable that we can forgive this
along with the whole Alliance thing last year.

Here’s the thing: what exactly did Stephanie add to this? Why couldn’t
this have just been HHH vs. Jericho with Stephanie leaving if Jericho
lost? It’s actually a good match, Jericho is fine with losing a fall to
the champ and the guys don’t have to keep stopping so often so she can
catch up. Horrible match of course and completely not HHH and Jericho’s
fault, but since it can’t be Stephanie’s fault either (as nothing ever
can be), we’ll blame….uh….oh yeah the referee. HE RUINED IT!

Stephanie of course freaks out and tries to hang on to anything she can
before security takes her away. HHH sings the Goodbye Song to end the
show. This was a special bonus in case you didn’t get that you were
watching Monday Night Stephanie.

Overall Rating: F. Oh sweet goodness what a mess. First of all, the match
of the night was……uhhh…..you know what it was actually Mr. Perfect
against Tazz in a match lasting 1:53. That’s not to say it was good but
it didn’t have a major botch, a stupid ending or the powers of Stephanie
holding it back.



Other than that though, this was a complete disaster with Smackdown being
stacked, Raw basically begging Austin to come back and save the thing and
the “wrestling” being little more than background noise. This was somehow
worse than I remembered it, which is covering quite a bit of ground as I
remember this show being horrible the last time I watched it.

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and pick up my new
book, KB’s WWE Grab Bag at Amazon for just $3.99 at:

https://www.amazon.com/dp/B01IH7O904

And check out my Amazon author page with cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

Monday Night Raw – July 18,
2016: The Lame Duck Go Home
Game Changing Show (Updated)
Monday  Night Raw
Date: July 18, 2016
Location: Dunkin’ Donuts Center, Providence, Rhode Island
Commentators: Michael Cole, Byron Saxton, John Bradshaw Layfield

This is a unique show as it’s kind of a big night but also kind of a lame
duck show while also being the go home show for a pay per view. The Draft
is tomorrow night but there’s also a World Title match as champion Dean
Ambrose defends against Seth Rollins. The show is also going to open with
the announcement of the new General Managers for both shows. Let’s get to
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it.

Opening sequence.

Here are Shane and Stephanie to open things up. They have their standard
bickering that makes award show presenters seem like Bogart and Bergman
before arguing over testicles vs. lady balls. Stephanie’s big
announcement: there’s going to be a new Cruiserweight division on Raw.
Shane mentions his General Manager and the YES chants begin. That’s cut
off just as quickly though as Stephanie Raw’s General Manager: Mick
Foley. I wouldn’t have bet on that one but I’d be shocked if he’s still
around by TLC.

After Stephanie awkwardly dances to his music. Foley compares the feeling
here to the Attitude Era because IT’S THE GREATEST THING EVER and feels
like the MONDAY NIGHT WARS ALL OVER AGAIN BABY! Stephanie calling him
made the little embers turned into a fire. He’s ready to bring Raw to new
heights and all that jazz.

Shane brings out his own General Manager with the worst kept secret in
wrestling this year: Daniel Bryan. Daniel won’t shake Stephanie’s hand
before he talks about how much he missed the people. Naturally Stephanie
cuts him off to suggest he pander to the fans. See she doesn’t get it
because they’ve never cheered for her. Stephanie: “They did once!”

Bryan talks about how he heard Shane’s ideas for a show where wrestlers
are put first and he wanted to come back. When he beat HHH at
Wrestlemania XXX (Stephanie: “Technicality.”) and won the WWE World
Title, he and the fans did that together. Stephanie gets in her B+ jokes
and Shane says Stephanie can only stay relevant by marrying a WWE
superstar. One last YES chant takes us out.

Chris Jericho/Kevin Owens vs. Sami Zayn/Cesaro

Cesaro gutwrenches Jericho to start before it’s off to Sami so things can
speed up a bit. An Owens distraction lets Jericho get in a shot though
and we take a break. Back with Jericho still in control over Sami and
sending him out to the floor. Sami gets in a few shots of his own though
and the hot tag brings in Cesaro.



That means it’s time for the uppercut train and the springboard spinning
uppercut for two on Jericho. Owens and Sami come in off the double tags
but Jericho breaks up the Helluva Kick. Cesaro’s high cross body gets two
on Chris and the Swing makes it even worse. Everything breaks down and
Sami tornado DDTs Owens before small packaging Jericho for the pin at
12:02.

Rating: C. In case you didn’t get enough of these guys during the Money
in the Bank build. I love Sami getting a pin here though it should be
interesting to see what happens with all four of these guys tomorrow
night. Jericho and Cesaro not having matches on Sunday doesn’t say much
for either of them but that’s their norm all around.

Golden Truth, Titus O’Neil and Jack Swagger try to get on Daniel Bryan’s
good side until Stephanie interrupts. They insult each other (with jabs
about Daniel and Brie planting peaches) for a bit until Daniel says she
ruined Raw.

Alberto Del Rio vs. Darren Young

Miz is on commentary. Del Rio sends him into the corner to start and
works on the arm as Miz gets in his second plug for Bob Backlund’s book.
Young comes back with a backdrop and atomic drop as we flash back to the
70s. A Miz distraction earns himself a forearm to the face, allowing
Darren to roll up Del Rio (with a Backlund style bridge) for the pin at
2:33.

It’s time for a twelve man tag but Cena comes out first and says it’s an
interesting time in WWE with Battleground being the icing on the cake.
The Club is going to try to beat up Cena on Sunday but he has the
Certified G’s. Enzo says the term “don’t take this the wrong way” has a
0% success rate so don’t take this the wrong way but the Club is like a
bunch of herbs.

Without ugliness in the world there can be no beauty so thanks for your
sacrifice Gallows. AJ has a haircut like a soccer mom and Anderson is as
generic as Times New Roman. Cena thinks Enzo is just a catchphrase
machine but Cass says that’s what he does. That’s what makes them the
best trio in the world like Nirvana, Destiny’s Child or the Wu Tang Clan.



Enzo: “How you doin?” Cena: “I don’t know how I’m doing!” He thinks they
need to get serious but the Club cuts off the S-A-W-F-T line. AJ accuses
them of meeting a few weeks ago over a bowl of candy at catering and
thinks they can beat up everyone on the team tonight. Cue New Day to talk
about going to the Wyatts’ compound but AJ makes fun of Woods for being
scared.

That goes nowhere so New Day explains How You Doin to Cena. Naturally
this turns into a Pokemon Go reference with Woods listing off the ones
he’s captured but Cena cuts him off, only to be cut off with a NEW DAY
ROCKS chant. This brings out the Wyatts as it turns out we actually have
a match to get to.

John Cena/Enzo Amore/Big Cass/New Day vs. The Club/Wyatt Family

This is joined in progress after a break with Gallows coming in to
shoulder Cena down. That brings in Big E. for a power showdown, only to
have a little gyrating first. Now we get Strowman coming in to run Big E.
over but Enzo tags himself in. Woods plays some trombone and Enzo bounces
off Strowman so it’s time for Cass to try his luck. A shove to Cena
triggers a huge brawl until it’s back to Strowman and Cass with the big
boot staggering Braun. Kofi tries to dive in but gets slammed down by
Braun as we take a break.

While we’re on commercial, it deserves to be pointed out how good of a
job they’ve done with Cass. Him staring down Strowman felt more like a
big deal than anytime Lesnar did it and I actually bought Cass as a
threat to hurt him. That’s very impressive and a great sign for him to
come.

Back with Bray charging into Kofi’s pendulum kick and a diving tag to
bring in Cena. The finishing sequence is initiated but Bray brings the
spider walk out of mothballs to shut him down. Rowan grabs a chinlock and
the heels start taking turns on Cena. Gallows misses a splash and we take
another break.

We come back again with Bray missing his backsplash to Cena, allowing the
hot tag to Cass. Everything breaks down again and New Day cleans house on
the Wyatts. Woods hits a big flip dive to take them all out but Gallows



breaks up Bada Book Shakalacka. New Day and the Wyatts fight up the ramp,
leaving Enzo to clothesline Cena by mistake. The Styles Clash ends Amore
at 18:58.

Rating: B+. This is even more impressive when you consider how many
people had to be incorporated here. The ending really pushes the idea
that Cena/Enzo/Cass don’t know each other well enough to fight off a well
oiled machine like the Club which is a really logical point to make. New
Day vs. Wyatts could be a lot of fun and this was a nice preview. Really
good stuff here with the pre-match promo being just as great.

Earlier today, Seth Rollins was in the empty arena (well save for the
cameramen) to talk about how they came through so many stands to fight.
He was the brilliant mind and kept Ambrose around to take the beatings
and Reigns around to dish them out. After Sunday, Reigns will never be
the same again. Ambrose on the other hand is a coward who is running out
of places to hide. This Sunday, Rollins will prove he was always the man.

We recap the opening segment.

Shane comes up to Foley in the back and suggests that Stephanie just
hired him because he’ll connect with the fans while being manipulated.
Foley appreciates the caring but thinks Stephanie has fire and drive.
This would be another beloved face trying to put Stephanie over.

Baron Corbin vs. Sin Cara

This is Cara’s first match after the Lucha Dragons officially split.
Corbin sends him into the corner to start but gets kicked away. A
springboard elbow to the jaw staggers him but End of Days gives Baron the
pin at 1:15.

Kalisto comes out for the post match save but gets beaten down as well.

Charlotte/Dana Brooke vs. Becky Lynch/Sasha Banks

Dana gets taken into the corner to start and it’s time for Becky’s early
armbar. The spinning legdrop gets two on Dana but here’s Natalya to
attack Lynch for the DQ at 2:22.



Sasha gets beaten down post match.

Rusev/Sheamus vs. Dolph Ziggler/Zack Ryder

Sheamus headlocks Ryder down to start and cuts off his comeback by
hitting him in the face a few times. Rusev sends him into the barricade
and it’s back to Sheamus for the slow beating. Sheamus won’t tag for some
reason though and we hit the chinlock. Ryder dropkicks him down and makes
the hot tag off to Ziggler as everything breaks down. Rusev kicks Ziggler
in the back and it’s the Accolade for the submission at 3:45.

Rating: D+. Just a quick way to show off the idea that Rusev is awesome
because we didn’t know that yet. Ryder needed a win here after that mess
last week against Sheamus. Ryder is going to get destroyed on Sunday and
I’m not sure where things go after that. Sheamus n the other hand
continues to float, just like Ziggler. And no WWE, that’s not a hint
about a bonus match for Sunday.

Video on Randy Orton.

Video on Cena hosting the ESPYs.

Daniel suggests a peace treaty with Mick Foley because they’re so much
alike. Foley has no issue with Bryan but the battle is on.

Raw World Title: Dean Ambrose vs. Seth Rollins

Rollins is challenging and all the bosses are at ringside. Dean headlocks
him to start and Seth bails out to the floor. The champ sends him into
the barricade and we take a break. Back with Seth in control and putting
on a chinlock. A hard right hand gives Seth some near falls before both
try cross bodies at the same time. Dean fights up first and hammers on
Seth a bit, including a forearm to put him on the floor.

There’s a big suicide dive but Rollins powerbombs him into the barricade.
Back in and a frog splash gets two as we take another break. Back with
Seth still in control and hitting his springboard knee to the head.
Another frog splash misses though and Dean has an opening. It sounds like
the fans are cheering for Rollins here.



Dirty Deeds gets two with Rollins putting his foot on the ropes. Seth
rolls outside but comes right back in and counters the top rope
clothesline into the Pedigree for two. With nothing else working, Seth
loads up a superplex but Dean ties up the legs and it’s a double pin at
24:18.

Rating: B+. More really good stuff from these two but the ending comes
off as a cheap way to have Sunday’s title match be for the vacant title.
You knew they weren’t sticking with Ambrose on top for long because he’s
not the “star” kind of guy and that’s the excuse they’re sticking with. I
mean, Rollins may be a ratings disaster but he’s a STAR ratings disaster.
Really good match here though and a big feeling title match.

Stephanie (of course) declares Rollins the new champion and Shane doesn’t
say anything to close the show. You know you’ll see more of this on
Sunday.

Overall Rating: A-. Like I said at the beginning, this was a very odd
show without anything actually mattering until the ending but even that
was odd. I’m sure there’s going to be an update tomorrow night but this
comes off as a way to either set up a new World Title or to just give the
belt back to Reigns like nothing ever happened. There are two great
wrestling matches on here though and they were more than enough to make
this show awesome, questionable ending aside.

So apparently after the show went off the air, a bonus clip
aired on the Network where Ambrose was declared champion
because it was a screwy finish.  You know, because THREE HOURS
AND EIGHT MINUTES isn’t enough content.

Results

Sami Zayn/Cesaro b. Kevin Owens/Chris Jericho – Small package to Jericho

Darren Young b. Alberto Del Rio – Rollup

Wyatt Family/The Club b. Enzo Amore/Big Cass/John Cena/New Day – Styles
Clash to Amore

Baron Corbin b. Sin Cara – End of Days



Sasha Banks/Becky Lynch b. Charlotte/Dana Brooke via DQ when Natalya
interfered

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and pick up my new
book, KB’s WWE Grab Bag at Amazon for just $3.99 at:

https://www.amazon.com/dp/B01IH7O904

And check out my Amazon author page with cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

WWE Releases Draft Rules
http://www.wwe.com/article/wwe-draft-rules-2016?sf31145497=1

Just in case you thought Smackdown would be treated equally or
better you see.  Of course I don’t know why you would think
that when Stephanie runs Raw.

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6
https://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2016/07/17/wwe-releases-draft-rules/
http://www.wwe.com/article/wwe-draft-rules-2016?sf31145497=1

